
Rotary Club of Canterbury 

Minutes of Club Business Meeting held on Tuesday 1st March 2022 

Visit by Paul Frostick – District Governor Elect 

 

1. Welcome by PE Tony Loughran to those present and those Zooming. 
2. Introduction to DGE Paul Frostick and ADG Kevin Fielding 
3. Memories of Roger Bickerton by John Hill and one minutes silence. 
4. Thought for the Day – Rosemarie Morton 
5. Loyal Toast 
6. Apologies – Stephen Thompson & Rosemary Doyle 
7. Correspondence – Maxine reported that all correspondence is in hand or dwelt with. 
8. Almoner/Health Report – David Lewis 

a. Lewis Norris – still not well, and both he and his wife have had COVID 
b. Leonard Rea – Unwell but celebrating 90th birthday 
c. John Harris – sends greetings to the Club 
d. Elizabeth Sullivan – Gill has spoken with Morag to offer condolences 

 
9. Minutes of last Business Meeting – On Club Website 

 
10. Any Urgent matters arising- none 

 
11. Report on Club Council Meeting 28th February 2022 

Minutes of Club Council on Website 
Accounts posted on Website 

 
12. Centenary 

Pink Invitation returns – please send it back to Maxine 
 

13. Pentangular 
Registration returns – please send back to Maxine 

 
14. Urgent Matters from Committees 

a. Fundraising – Please support Charity Film night on 8th March – email Stephen to 
book place 

b. International – Viv advised donation to child.org for Kenyan maternity care. 
Submitted application for District Grant to support eye surgery in Bangladesh. 
Viv also reported that he is monitoring RIGI responses to Ukraine Crisis. He is 
waiting to see what RIGI indicate that they need. 

c. Community Service – Richard absent. 
d. Vocational – Mary, Primary writing competition now completed with 15 prizes 

and certificates distributed. Secondary writing competition now underway to be 
completed by Easter Holiday. Increased in entries to 23. 
Innovation competition also running with deadline for entries 31st March 



Mock interviews at Canterbury College, face to face on 4th May. Members have 
volunteered but anyone wanting to come along is welcome. 
Pilgrims Way Primary School – Vocational Committee has provided sponsorship 
for HT and DHT to attend course for  working with non-English-speaking children. 

 
15. Centenary Drinking Water Filling Point Presentation made by TL. 

 
16. Paul Frostick – District Governor Elect addressed the Club. 

 
17. Dates of next meetings 

  8th March  Charity Film Night 
     Tickets £15 
     7.00pm for 7.30pm 

Partners/Guests/Friend welcome 
     Book in by email to Stephen 
  15th March  Lunch Speaker Meeting 
     Farming in the UK 
     John Haffenden 
     Partners/Guests/Friend welcome 
  22nd March  Evening Dinner Meeting 

Geoff Wade’s Music Quiz 
     Quiz Master - Tony 
     Partners/Guests/Friend welcome 
  28th March  Club Council 
  29th March  5th Tuesday Dinner Guest Evening 
     Peter Hermitage presents 1922 Remembered 
     Cricket Ground 
     Details to follow 

18. 100 Club Draw Winner - Lynn Clarke   
19. Raffle 
20. Rotary the World Over 


